Tri-Township Park District

Troy, Illinois 62294

MINUTES - TRI-TOWNSHIP PARK DISTRICT

The regular monthly meeting of the Tri-Township Park District Board of Commissioners was convened at the pavillion meeting room on October 20, 1981 at 7:30 P.M. with vice president Milton Langenwalter presiding. Inaddition to Commissioner Langenwalter Commissioners Foucek and Leonard answered present to the roll call. Commissioner Wiesemeyer and Attorney Cadigan joined the meeting subsequently.

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

The treasurer's report was read and the bills were presented. Motion to accept the treasurer's report and pay the bills was made by Commissioner Foucek, seconded by Commissioner Leonard and carried. Motion was made by Commissioner Leonard to transfer \$10,000. from the checking account to the savings account. Motion was seconded by Commissioner Langenwalter and carried.

Commissioner Leonard reported that he has mailed to the Department of Conservation the requested paperwork on the Power Line Burial project necessary for 50% reimbursement funding. Commissioner Leonard also read letter from the Lions Club stating that the park will not be the site for the 1982 Homecoming.

The damage to the glass block windows in the pavillion was considered for repair. It was agreed to temporarily fill in the broken blocks with cement until spring.

The area east of the Sr. Citizen building was discussed to determine action necessary to avoid further damage to the area caused by parking on the grass. Sawhorses will be placed in front of the area and no parking signs will be posted.

Commissioner Langenwalter noted that the police will not make arrests in the park for drinking intoxicating beverages without permits because there is no City Ordinance to that effect. Attorney Cadigan will research the issue with City Attorney.

Regarding the use of the Sr. Citizen building for private parties at which liquor will be available, the Sr. Citizen Organization will purchase annual Dram Shop insurance naming that organization and the Tri-Township Park District as insured. Copy of the policy will be provided to the District. The District will provide a liquor permit for each individual event.

Commissioner Leonard read a list of the repair projects that are necessary. The Board agreed to postpone these projects until Spring.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 P.M.